
Town of Arnprior 
Regular Meeting of Council: June 9th, 2025 

Correspondence Package Number A-25-JUN-09 

Recommendation: 

That the Correspondence Package Number. A-25-JUN-09 be received, and that the 

recommendation(s) outlined be brought forward for Council’s consideration.  

Action Item: 

1. Municipal Grants Application (In-Kind Request) – Terry Fox Foundation

That Council of the Corporation of the Town of Arnprior receive the Municipal Grant

request from the Terry Fox Foundation for the 2025 Terry Fox Run; and

Whereas the Terry Fox Foundation is an eligible organization under the Municipal

Grants Policy; and

Whereas the Terry Fox Foundation will be hosting the Terry Fox Foundation on

Sunday, September 14th, 2025, at Robert Simpson Park which is a fundraising event

that supports the Terry Fox Foundation to fund cancer research; and

Therefore Be It Resolved That Council approve the request for waiving the Robert

Simpson Park Gazebo Rental Fee (value of approximately $550) on Sunday,

September 14th, 2025, for the Terry Fox Run; and

Further That the Terry Fox Foundation be advised that it is mandatory to carry

sufficient liability insurance and have the Town of Arnprior added as an additional

insured for the event.

2. Request for Support – Arnprior Regional Health Foundation – Water Bill Insert

in July/August 2025 Water Bills

That Council of the Corporation of the Town of Arnprior receive the correspondence

from the Arnprior Regional Health Foundation; and

Whereas the Arnprior Regional Health Foundation has included a Community

Update as a water bill insert in previous years to reach all local homes, share



updates on their programming and provide an opportunity for local residents to give 

back to healthcare in a meaningful way; and 

 

Further That Council approves the request from the Arnprior Regional Health 

Foundation to include a letter from the ARH Foundation in the July/August 2025 utility 

bill mailing to be delivered to homes in early September 2025 at no cost to the ARH 

Foundation. 
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May 12, 2025 
 
Mayor McGee and Town of Arnprior Council  
Town of Arnprior 
105 Elgin Street, West 
Arnprior, ON  K7S 0A8 
 
Dear Mayor and Councillors , 
 
The Arnprior Regional Health Foundation would like to respectfully 
request approval from town council to include a letter from our 
Foundation to accompany the Town of Arnprior’s July / August billing, 
which is delivered September 2025. 
 
As you know, in the past, council has been very accommodating, which 
assists us in reaching many homes in our area and sharing news, 
upcoming events as well as giving local residents’ the opportunity to give 
back to healthcare in a meaningful way. 
 
Thank you for considering this request and we look forward to your 
response.   
 
Kind regards, 

 
 
Ben Gardiner 
Executive Director 
Arnprior Regional Health Foundation 
350 John Street, South 
Arnprior, ON K7S 2P6 
613-623-7962 X532 
bgardiner@arnpriorhealth.ca   
 
cc:  Mayor Lisa McGee  
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